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Police Service of Scotland

Community Council meeting



We’re working hard to keep people safe across Scotland – tell us what matters to you in your community, please take our online public consultation: www.scotland.police.uk/yourviewcounts
North Berwick Community Council Meeting

Date of Meeting:  Tuesday 5th September 2017
Foreword:

During the period of the last report there have been several incidents of note. 

I am aware that there may be more incidents but, due to the nature of these, or ongoing investigations, I cannot give full details.

They are broken down in terms of the agreed priorities for the ward.

Ward Priorities

1. Road Safety

· On 17/08/17, a complaint was received regarding a motorbike being driven on the footpath at Brodie Avenue.  Motorbike details were circulated and no further complaints were received.
2. Antisocial Behaviour

· On 6th August, a call was received regarding a disturbance in Lochbridge Road.  Police attended and discovered it was a family dispute. No complaints were made to Police.
· During the evening of 7th August, Police received a call regarding youths throwing stones at windows at a property in Windygates Road, North Berwick. Police spoke with complainer over phone and details of incident passed onto local community officers.

· On 8th August, maintenance workers at North Berwick High School contacted Police regarding 2 youths who had been captured on cctv entering a fire escape door on the roof and who were seen to wander around the school for several minutes before leaving. Nothing stolen and no complaints made to Police.

· On the evening of 11th August, a noise complaint was received regarding a property in Lochbridge Road.  Police attended however all was quiet on police arrival.

· In the early hours of 12th August, a complaint was received regarding youths making excessive noise in Victoria Road.  Police attended, however there were no persons present on Police arrival.
· During the evening of 23rd August, Police received a call regarding youths breaking windows at The Blenheim House Hotel.  Police attended and searched the area however no youths were seen and there was no damage to any of the windows.
· It was reported that overnight between Thursday 24th  and Friday 25th August, parts of the outside of the  new compound at Law Primary School have been spray painted. A certain number of bins and tables were also upended. No CCTV available and further enquiries to be made.
· During the early evening of 25th August, it was reported that a male youth had broken a window at The Blenheim House Hotel. Police attended and crime details were obtained. Further enquiry to be made.
· During the evening of Sunday 27th August, Police were called to persons shouting at each other at Forth Street.  Police attended however nothing was ongoing.  

3. Housebreaking

· There have been no incidents of housebreaking reported to Police over the past month.
4. Parking

· Parking attendants issued 208 parking tickets in North Berwick for the month of July 2017(August’s figures not available to date as yet).
CAPP

The date of the next CAPP meeting is on Wednesday 27th September 2017, 1930 hours, Council Chambers, North Berwick.
Other Incidents of note / relevant Community Council information
· Between 9th August and 10th August, a report was received that a boat moored at North Berwick harbour had been broken in to. Nothing appears to have been stolen and further enquiries are ongoing.

· Sometime between 12th and 13th August the front registration plate of a Mercedes was stolen whilst parked in Abbotsford Road, North Berwick. Details were obtained for further enquiry.

· Between 17th and 18th August, a £600 pedal cycle was been stolen from the Lodge grounds.  Details obtained and enquiries are ongoing.
· On 19th August, a theft of a BBQ occurred within Tesco’s.  Details obtained and further enquiries to be made.
· On 23rd August, Police received a report of a theft of fuel from the Dalrymple Service Station.  Details were taken and further enquiries are to be made to trace the driver.

· Overnight on 24th August, a motor vehicle was stolen from Law View and was later found burnt out in the Northumbria area.  Details taken and investigations are still ongoing.
· On 26th August, a theft of alcohol occurred within The Co-operative, High Street. Police attended and noted details. Footage of the male responsible was captured on CCTV and enquiries are ongoing.  
· Overnight between Saturday 26th and Sunday 27th August, a vehicle was ‘keyed’ whilst parked on Glenorchy Road. Enquiries are ongoing. 
· On Sunday 27th August, a theft of an item from the shop at The Scottish Seabird Centre was reported. CCTV is available and further enquiry is to be made.

· During the afternoon of 1/9/17, the theft of 3 bottles of vodka was reported form the CO-OP, High Street, North Berwick. CCTV footage is available and enquiries are ongoing.

Feedback from meeting
Please e-mail any feedback to:

NorthBerwickCoastalCPT@Scotland.pnn.police.uk
Or

deborah.gray@scotland.pnn.police.uk and john.paterson2@scotland.pnn.police.uk
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